
Sports Car Club of New Hampshire

Minutes of the Meeting

Tuesday, May 12th, 2015

Submitted By Curtis Hodgman

Attending Members: Howard Roundy (President), Rob Saporito (Vice President), Curtis Hodgman 

(Exec. Secretary), Charlie Parsons (Corresponding Secretary) Dan Francis (Membership Chair), 

Andrew Mercer (Auto-X Co-Chair), Donna Stevens (Trophy Chair), Paul Giblin, Gary Brundrett, Terry

Murphy III, John Stevens, Drew Young, Dan Fillingham, George Young, John Santos, and Ellen Ball

Meeting: Brought to order at 7:03pm. 

Minutes: No corrections needed. Motion to accept made by Paul Giblin and seconded by Donna 

Stevens.

Membership Report: Made by Dan Francis. 175 members as of now with 159 regular and 16 life 

members.

Treasurers Report: Made by Drew Young. Total finances are better than expected.

Publicity Report: Facebook is busy as usual.

Sponsorship Report: Banner is done and was displayed at the last event.  Andrew will be bringing it 

to Ascutney.

Auto Cross Report: 

• Auto X #1 – Had 68 participants with 9 runs each at a 39 second average.

• Auto X #2 – 75 participants with 6 runs each at a 50 second average.  Live timing has been a 

huge hit.

• School #1 – Was fun with 27 registered but 2 didn't show up.  Completion certificates were 

awarded.

• Trailer – Work is still in progress storage cabinets have been acquired.

Hill climb Report: 

• 44 registered for this weekend with more to possibly show up at the mountain.  Majoring people

are all in place.  Trophies, key chains, and dash plaques are ready.  Saturday lunch will be deli 

platters.  Sunday lunch will be a barbeque.  Extra entry form are needed.

Motorsports Museum: A meeting was held at Ray Bouisseneau's race shop.  The museum has a 90 

year lease on the location.  For twenty-five thousand dollars as a donation to the museum you can be a 

person using a shovel for the ground breaking event.  The ground breaking event will be on the Nascar 



Cup weekend in September but real ground breaking and construction will begin next year.  The 

building will be ten thousand square feet and will be available for meetings and similar events.  March 

of next year Paul Giblin will be putting on a gala event with live/silent auctions open to everyone.  Paul

will keep people posted.  June 14th is the Gypsy motorcycle tour and will be led by a motorcycle race 

winner how is now 91 years old and he will be riding the same triumph that he won on.

FTP/Website Issue: The SCCNH website is now fixed, safe and back up.

Old Business:

• Owl's Head Tour – Still set for 7:30am July 12th at the Applebees parking lot in Concord.

• Mass Tuning Event – Andrew Mercer is setting up a list of volunteers; still need some more. 

The event will be Saturday June 27th.  It will be a quarter mile course with autocross elements 

set up going down and back up the track.

• July meeting is still Ray Bouisseneau's race shop but it will not be a cookout.  You may still 

bring something to drink and his doors open at 6 with the meeting at 7.

New Business:

• Gunstock car cruises are Monday evenings in June.  Charlie Parsons will send out an e-mail to 

inform people of this.

• Possible future meeting location called area 23 at the Smokestack Building in Concord.

Meeting: Brought to a close at 7:58pm. Moved by George Young and seconded by Gary Brundrett.


